


Part 1: 

ON THE LIST
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Linda Oatman High

Names Don’t Change a Thing

Faith.  
Faith Hope Stevens, 17,  
destined for heaven. 
That’s me.

They named me Faith 
so they could keep 
believing.

They named me Hope 
so they could 
cope.

But this disease? 
It never leaves, 
and names 
don’t change 
a thing.
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A Heart Like Ringo Starr

Matching Toenails to Heart

I’m at a salon— 
No-Fail Nails— 
which feels a little 
bit 
like jail 
for your feet. 

Some people 
think of this 
as a treat. 
But to me, 
a pedicure 
is torture. 
Boring!

I’d rather have 
action  
than relaxing. 
I guess  
you always wish 
for what 
you don’t 
already have.
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Linda Oatman High

“Do you enjoy?” 
asks the older lady 
who is scrubbing 
my toes.

I shrug. 
“It’s a gift certificate. 
From somebody 
at Here’s-A-Wish.”

“Oh, how nice!”

Not really. 
My feet aren’t into 
touchy-feely.
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A Heart Like Ringo Starr

“Your name is Faith?” 
asks the lady.

I nod. Make an effort 
to smile.

“Faith Hope.” 
I’ve got to try harder 
not to mope. 
It’s not her fault 
that I’m sick.

“Pretty. It’s a name 
that reminds you. 
You never forget  
to have faith!”

Lame. 
I’ve heard  
too many jokes 
about my name 
to laugh. 
I’m half-asleep 
anyway.
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Linda Oatman High

The lady pats dry 
one foot. She opens 
the polish. 

“The color is nice.”

I picked “Blue Ice.” 
The color of my heart, 
on the inside, as I 
imagine it to be.

The lady paints. 
She doesn’t shake. 
Her hands are steady. 
My toes are ready  
for anything.

I wish 
my heart 
could say 
the same.
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A Heart Like Ringo Starr

Wintertime

Outside, 
inside, 
all the time 
wintertime.

Cold ice, 
not nice, 
tiny mice, 
frozen slice: 
wintertime.

No reason. 
No rhyme. 
Why’s it got to be 
mine: 
wintertime?
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Linda Oatman High

Bummer. 
I so 
want summer. 
Popsicles. 
Not icicles.

This pedicure tickles 
			   my 

				    toes.
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A Heart Like Ringo Starr

Main Street

No-Fail Nails 
is on Main Street, 
Seafoam, 
right down the 
road from my home.

There’s snow, 
but I walked 
anyway. 
That’s what Uggs 
are for. 
	 (That poor sheep 
	 who gave her wool 
	 to warm my feet.)

After the pedicure 
I decide to turn right 
and go to Pizza Delight 
for a bite 
to eat. 
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Linda Oatman High

I’m beat. 
Somebody in their teens 
should not be 
this sleepy! 
	 (Or this weepy either.)

Can tears freeze? 
I sneeze.

My breath 

f l oa t s 
before my face, 
a hazy cloud 
of the wintertime 

inside 
and  
out.
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A Heart Like Ringo Starr

Still on the Outside  
While Inside Pizza Delight

Pizza Delight  
smells 
delish. 
I wish  
I could live 
inside  
this smell.

They should sell 
this smell.

The bell dings 
when I walk through 
the door.

It’s four  
o’clock. 
The place rocks 
with kids 
from Seafoam High.

I’m homeschooled. 
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Linda Oatman High

I’m not cool.

Nobody knows 
me unless they know 
our funeral home.

Invisible. Dismal to be 
me. Maybe I’m already 
a ghost. Nobody knows 
I am 
here.

I order a slice. 
Stare at neon lights. 
Wish with all my might 
that somebody 
would just say “Hi.”

Why 
must 
I 
always 
be 
on 
the 
o u t s i d e?






